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Everyone is invitedé 

New Kitchen Ribbon Cutting  

Sunday, September 15th 

11:30am ð Noon 

 
] We will join together in saying the blessing for affixing the Mezuzah 

] Tour the new space, see the equipment, and admire the new plates 
and silverware 

] Learn about the new Kitchen Operating Committee  

] Recognize volunteers who participated in the planning and salute 
families who have contributed 

 

There are many more exciting activities during September: 

] Camp Shabbat - Page 2 

] Opening Day of Religious School Activities - Page 7 

] Annual Food Drives Begin - Page 8 

] Food & Wine Series Challah Baking - Page 9 

] 18th Annual Charity Golf Tournament - Back Page 
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SERVICES 

FRIDAY ~ September 6 

Shoftim ~ Deuteronomy 18:6 - 19:13 

6:30pm - Welcome Back from Camp  

Shabbat Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY ~ September 7 

10:00am - Munchkin Minyan North 

* New North Satellite location  (page 5) 

10:30am - Morning Minyan 

Epstein Chapel 
 

FRIDAY ~ September 13 

Ki Teitzei ~ Deuteronomy 23:8 - 24:13 

6:30pm - Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY ~ September 14 

10:30am - Morning Minyan 

Epstein Chapel 
 

FRIDAY ~ September 20 

Ki Tavo ~ Deuteronomy 26:12 - 28:6 

6:00pm - Munchkin Minyan 

Boardroom 

6:30pm - Shabbat Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY ~ September 21 

Sôlichot 

10:30am - Morning Minyan 

Epstein Chapel 

7:30pm - Sôlichot Workshop, Oneg & Service 

Radnitz Social Hall, Congregational Gathering 

Space and Sanctuary 

 

FRIDAY ~ September 27 
Nitzavim ~ Deuteronomy 30:1 - 31:6 

6:30pm - Shabbat Service 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SATURDAY ~ September 28 

10:30am - Morning Minyan 

Epstein Chapel 
 

SUNDAY ~ September 29 

Erev Rosh Hashanah 

5:30pm - New Yearôs Eve Family Celebration 

Radnitz Social Hall 

8:00pm - Evening Service 

Sanctuary 
 

MONDAY ~ September 30 

Rosh Hashanah Day 

10:00am - Morning Service 

Sanctuary 

1:00pm - Tashlich Service/Family Picnic 

Valley View Park 

All 6:30pm Friday Services are preceded by a  

6:00pm Wine & Cheese Reception. 

Join Us for This Special Erev Shabbat Service 

ñWelcome Back from Campò on September 6 

6:00pm  Oneg in the Congregational Gathering Space 

6:30pm  Service in the Epstein Chapel  

Come dressed in your favorite camp t-shirt (jeans or shorts are fine) and get ready to celebrate Shabbat 

filled with prayers and camp songs led by Camp Chai Director Laura Seymour, Director of Year Round 

Programs Greene Family Camp Rabbi Andrew Terkel, and Cantor Devorah Avery.  

Assistant Director of Year Round Programs Greene Family Camp, Melissa Essler, will also be with us. 

Bring your friends and family as we celebrate Shabbat together.  

This event is open to the community. 
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 I Was Just Thinking... 

    An early Shanah Tovah to you and your family.  I pray this year will be a good year for 

you and yours and that sweetness, health and happiness shine brightly in what is 

sometimes an otherwise dark and scary place. 

    As we greet each other at Temple or in other places as the new year approaches, we 

offer to our friends a ñShanah Tovah! - a good year.ò  Interestingly enough, we say 

Shanah Tovah in the Hebrew but wish people a ñHappy New year in Englishò?  I often 

wonder why the Jewish salutation at the start of the year is ñShanah Tovah - a Good 

Yearò.  In our secular calendar we wish everyone Happy New Year.  Why donôt we do 

the same for the Jewish year?  Is there something different about wishing for good rather than wishing for 

happy?  What is it really we are wishing for when we wish for happiness or goodness?  Think of the 

different phrases using happy or good.  Happy birthday!  Why not good birthday?  Have a good week!  Or 

more politely, Good Day! Why not have a happy week?  Interestingly we offer a ñGood Shabbes!ò (as my 

Bubbe used to say it!) or in Hebrew a ñShabbat Shalomò, but not a happy Shabbat.  It seems to me.  

While we do say, ñChag Sameach!ò roughly ñHappy holidaysò for the Jewish festivals, the word 

ñsameachò is better translated as ñjoyfulò which I suggest to you is not the same as happiness.  So whatôs 

going on?  What is Judaism trying to teach us by using Shanah Tovah ï a Good year? 

I believe the answer lies in the opening chapters of Torah, in the creation story where canvas of the 

world is being painted upon with the divine brush.  Finally, after all of creation had been finished, the 

Torah tells us that God rested on the seventh day and declared it holy.  So in a sense, God created a 

space to appreciate the work of creation.  Thank God for that!!  But the adjective that God uses to 

describe creation is so important.  God doesnôt describe Godôs own work as ñstupendousò or 

ñfantasticò (my preferred adjective) or ñwonderfulò or ñA+ò and certainly does not use the word ñhappyò.  

No, the word god uses to describe all of creation ï ñgoodò.  The highest attainable adjective bestowed by 

God is not happy, but good. Incredible! 

I further believe that the juxtaposition of the declaring the seventh day holy and the calling of creation 

good is no mistake or accident.  And therein lays the answer.  Our call to goodness is a call to holiness.  

When we wish someone a ñgood yearò what we are really doing is hoping that their year is filled with 

moments of holiness, moments of Godly encounters, moments of imitating Godôs actions.  What we wish 

for is that their year is filled with meaning, with experiences that help to make our world a better and 

brighter place.   

As George Bernard Shaw wrote, ñThis is the true joy of life. The being used for a purpose recognized 

by yourself as a mighty one. The being a force of nature instead of a feverish and selfish clod of ailments 

and grieving senses complaining that the world will not devote itself to making you happy. I am of the 

opinion that my life belongs to the whole community and that as long as I live it is my privilege to do for it 

whatever I can. I want to be thoroughly used up when I die. For the harder I work, the more I live. I rejoice 

in life for its own sake. Life is no brief candle to me. It is a sort of splendid torch which I have got to hold 

up for the moment, and I want to make it burn as brightly as possible before handing it on to future 

generations.ò  

Armed with the wishes from others to make this place better, we can go out into the world to face the 

daunting challenges that we, our families and those we know as well as those we have yet to encounter 

experience every day and make the world less scary, less uncertain and definitely more holy ï and 

thereby making the world, as God described it, ñVery Goodò. 

Donôt get me wrong ï I am all for being happy.  I believe in the power of positive thinking and feeling 

moments of joy.  But Judaism asks us to transcend our own desires for personal happiness as a first and 

foremost and to try to work on making the good/holy happen for others.  When that happens we will have 

not only a good year, but I am sure a sweet one as well.  Good luck! And may you and yours have a 

good, meaningful and holy year. 

Rabbi Andrew M. Paley 

apaley@templeshalomdallas.org 

mailto:apaley@templeshalomdallas.org
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Presidentôs Column by Rodney Schlosser 

Dear Fellow Congregants, 

    You may recall, I sent an email in early July sharing our interim staffing plans 

following Rabbi Boxmanôs decision to move to Florida to be closer to her parents 

following the arrival of her second child. I also announced that we were launching a 

Strategic Planning Task Force, chaired by long-time member Stephanie Hirsh, PhD. 

The Task Force is charged with developing a plan that the Board and staff can use to 

guide decision making and future planning. Below is an update on their progress over 

the last six weeks, and how every member can get involved. 
 

Task Force Members    

The following members of the congregation have been appointed, and each represents a unique 

constituency within our membership. Senior Rabbi Andrew Paley and Executive Director Steve Lewis are 

also involved as ex-officio members. 

Scope of Work 

The Task Force is focused on identifying immediate and future priorities to advance the Temple mission, 

and serve and attract members; a needs analysis, key strategies to address priorities (particularly in 

areas of human resources, programming, technology, and facilities); and financial models/options for 

funding the plan. 
 

Input Needed 

The Task Force will be engaging with members in different ways throughout the process. A 

congregational survey is planned for mid-September, a workshop in October, and interviews in 

November. The Task Force is already gathering demographic information on our membership and the 

broader Dallas Jewish community, as well as exploring national trends within the Reform movement. 
 

Timing 

The Task Forceôs goal is to present their ñBlueprint 2025ò report in early 2020. The Temple Board will be 

getting periodic updates, and weôll also be communicating via the monthly Temple newsletter. 
 

As you know, this type of project is tedious, complicated, and extremely important. Please respond when 

you are asked for input. Thank you in advance for helping make our community stronger, and a special  

call-out to Stephanie and the members of the Task Force who are committing significant time to this  

high-impact endeavor. 

   Stephanie Hirsh         Abbie Alter           Stephen Falk          Diane Laner            Beth Lasher               Irv Munn 
            Chair 

PS ï We want to invite friends and family who donôt have a place to go for Rosh 

Hashanah and/or Yom Kippur into our community. Donôt forget to contact Executive 

Director Steve Lewis slewis@templeshalomdallas.org 972-661-1810 x 202 with names 

of people to whom we (or you) should reach out as we approach the High Holy Days.  

mailto:slewis@templeshalomdallas.org
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munchkinminyan@templeshalomdallas.org 


